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June 9, 2017 

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF RULEMAKING 

RE: Rulemaking Regarding Pipeline Safety Fee Methodology, 

Docket PG-160121 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS:  

On February 17, 2016, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

filed a Preproposal Statement of Inquiry (CR-101) with the Code Reviser to consider amending 

WAC 480-93-240 Annual Pipeline Safety Fee Methodology related to gas pipeline companies 

for the purposes of evaluating the allocation of indirect costs applied to miles of pipeline for 

jurisdictional companies. 

The Commission has decided to close this rulemaking proceeding as it has determined that a rule 

change at this time to address the mileage allocation will have limited impact.   

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director 


